





FALL 2022 PROPERTY REPORT

Greetings in Christ.
Since our last report this past spring many things have been accomplished, and a few that
are still ongoing. So, let's get started with what was done.

July 2022:

Our main front steps and stained-glass window have been re-pointed which means the old cement
between the joints has been ground out and replaced by new cement. In addition, new caulk was
applied around the base of the steps and around the glass door entrance to keep out water intrusion.
Our Michael Angelo painting crew continues their excellent paint works in the kitchenette.
Emergency lights were tested with one defect which was corrected.

One of the double doors in Fellowship Hall has been repaired and painted.

The cherry tree next to 25 Knight was pruned.

The sale of 17 Knight is in discovery with the potential buyer’s attorney.

General housekeeping and cleaning of storage areas.

August 2022:
The painting in the kitchenette was completed. We plan on replacing the existing tile floor with
vinyl plank flooring like in the glass door entrance. We also plan to replace the sink faucet.
E-pack lighting tested with no exceptions.
Started prepping the front stairwell for painting.
Cleaned and organized the outside shed.
Removed the outside drain covers and cleaned the drains.
Started work on the air conditioner drain lines by the glass door entrance.
Cut down the tree stump in the front parking lot of the church and the bamboo in the rear parking
lot.
All outside stairwells were cleaned and swept.
The broken freezer was removed from the kitchen to the curb in front of 17 Knight. It was picked
up by someone by Sunday morning. Halleluiah!
To be in compliance with the fire code, sheetrock was purchased and the process of filling in the
openings in the walls and closets in the basement has started.
The elevator stopped working and there were several issues that that needed to be addressed to
correct the problem. The one fix was easy, the other one was a photo eye that took two technicians
over 8 hours to replace and test. The repair bill was over $3,600.00 The repair was expensive, but
our elevator is crucial to many of our congregants along with funerals, weddings, and general
maintenance of the church.

September 2022:
The wall openings in the basement have been closed, taped, sanded and prime painted. The
opening between the choir room and the classroom will be done soon but will need extensive work
due to past termite damage.
Thirty to forty plastic tubs were relocated from the now closed clothing closet to the main church.
The house has been cleaned out and is ready for sale.
E-pack lighting tested with no exceptions.






















